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Bi-monthly campus-wide meetings provide faculty and staff 
with information to facilitate engagement with SCO’s mission.

A new program has been launched to allow staff to learn more 
about other departments within SCO and The Eye Center to 
better understand clinical/academic duties at the college.

Staff Member Retires from Lifetime of Service to Optometric Education
As most recent alumni can attest, SCO’s faculty and staff are devoted to fulfilling the college’s mission. For many of 

them, optometric education has been a lifetime career.  
Pat McCollum is an example of such devotion. She retired from SCO in October after more than 40 years of service. 

Many alumni will remember Pat from working the registration desk at Spring and Fall CE each year.
When she started at SCO in 1969, she had already been a typist for the FBI. She worked in a huge room with rows of 

typists and typewriters. FBI Director J. Edgar Hoover still found time to make his presence known, even to the typing pool.
“You were on production, so you had to do so much work a day,” she said. “J. Edgar Hoover would walk around the 

sides [of the room] to see if everyone was working.”
She worked at the FBI for two years before leaving to work other jobs. She met her husband, Memphis native Ron 

McCollum, at Andrews Air Force Base in Washington, D.C. After they married, they moved to Germany and then to 
Memphis after Ron left the Air Force in 1968.

Her early days at SCO were spent working in a trailer on the back parking lot while the tower at 1245 Madison was 
under construction. “Admissions and Dean of Students were the only offices in that trailer,” she says. 

After the tower was completed, she began working on the 11th floor in Admissions before being transferred to be a 
faculty typist. She typed exams, course outlines and regular correspondence before moving to Academic Affairs in 1995.

She worked under six deans and several department chairs. She worked for three presidents, 15 years with the late 
Spurgeon Eure, OD ’54, 23 years for William E. Cochran, OD ’68, and two years under the leadership of Richard W. Phillips, 
OD ’78, whom she remembers seeing around campus as a student.

 “Dr. Phillips knew me as a student and look where he is now,” she says with a smile.
One of her proudest accomplishments was to type the manuscript for former SCO instructor Dr. Steven Schwartz’s 

book “Visual Perception: A Clinical Orientation.” Dr. Schwartz even included an acknowledgement to McCollum in the 
front of his book:

“Special thanks go to Pat McCollum for trans-
forming my nearly indecipherable scribbling into 
legible text. Pat’s patience in handling the numer-
ous revisions and frequent rewritings was remark-
able and was greatly appreciated.”

Overall, McCollum says the students and envi-
ronment at SCO has stayed much the same while 
hair and clothing styles changed, buildings were 
built and remodeled and students came and went. 
Proud of her place of employment, McCollum says 
she is most impressed with The Eye Center and has 
recommended it on many occasions.

She’s had bosses who chewed gum while 
talking into the Dictaphone and even witnessed 
a faculty member paint his car with a paint brush 
but, McCollum has remained undeterred in her 
loyalty to SCO.

“In my opinion, there is no better place to work 
than SCO,” she says. “I will miss everyone.”

Pat McCollum received 
best wishes at her 
retirement reception  
from Linda Kinney, 
Library Clerk.
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Out and About
SCO is committed to interacting 

with its alumni. We hope to see 

many of you at:

December 10-13
South Carolina Optometric Association

Myrtle Beach, SC

February 10-14
SECO

Atlanta, GA

February 12-14
Heart of America Contact Lens Society 

Kansas City, MO

March 12-14
Southwest Council of Optometry

Dallas, TX

March 27
Optometry Association of Louisiana

Baton Rouge, LA

April 9-11
SCO Spring CE  Weekend

Memphis, TN

Southern College of Optometry invites all alumni and 

friends to join us in Atlanta as SECO 2010 “Embraces the 

Generations.”

Mark your calendars and plan on joining what has 

become one of the annual highlights of SECO, when SCO 

hosts its reception for alumni and friends on the evening of 

February 12, 2010.

Visit our website for more updates and send an email 

to alumni@sco.edu to subscribe to SCOnline, SCO’s monthly 

e-newsletter, for additional information as the event nears.

See you in Atlanta!

Continuing Education
February 10–14, 2010

Optometry’s Marketplace at SECO™
February 11–13, 2010

Location
Georgia World Congress Center
Atlanta, Georgia USA

Continuing Education Registration Information
• Optometrists
• Opticians
• Certified Ophthalmic Technicians
• Paraoptometric Professionals

SECO International would like to thank CIBA VISION for its support in the production of this brochure. 


